
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Menomonie Middle School 

Newsletter 
November/December 2017 

Greetings from Principal Boettcher!   

  Nov. 3 – 7th grade music trip 

Nov. 9– Fall Conferences–

4:00–7:45 pm 

Nov. 6 – Tim Scott 

Holocaust Presentation 

Nov. 9 – Building Brighter 

Smiles Dental Clinic 

Nov. 10 – Veteran’s Day 

Program – 9:45 – 11 am 

Nov. 11 – Singing in WI 

Nov. 11 – Veteran’s Day 

Nov. 14–Fall Conferences-

4:00–7:45pm 

Nov. 19 – 7th & 8th grade 

band trip – U of M 

Nov. 22 – No School! 

Nov. 23 – No School! 

Nov. 24 – No School! 

Dec. 5 – BINGO!  7-9pm – 

Stout Ale House 

Dec. 11 – 6th Grade 

Band/Choir/Orchestra 

Concert 

Dec. 12 – 7th Grade 

Band/Choir/Orchestra 

Concert 

Dec. 18 – 8th Grade 

Band/Choir Orchestra 

Concert 

Dec. 20 – Bel Canto and 

Holiday Group Tour 

Dec. 21 – Gymnastics 

Performance Night 

Dec. 23 – Jan. 1 – No School! 

Jan. 2 – School Resumes 

Jan. 15 – No School 

Feb. 22 – No School 

Feb. 23 – No School 

Mar. 10 – 18 – Spring Break, 

No School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Relentless Learning Opportunities at MMS  

“Learning is not a race” at Menomonie Middle School!  It is our middle school purpose and obligation 

to warmly insist and command the learning and achievement of all grade level standards.  It is 

important that we honor individual student learning “when” it occurs rather than “if” it occurs.  As we 

prepare each student for high school course work and beyond, it is our mission to ensure that each 

student is held accountable to learn and achieve all essential grade level learning standards.   

 

Have you ever wondered why teachers provide the opportunity for a student to re-take an 

assessment or re-do an assignment?  One might understand the notion of re-dos and re-takes better 

by comparing course work and course assessments to household chores assigned to our children at 

home.  Imagine assigning your child to do the dishes and fold the towels by 8:00 pm.  What might you 

do if this work was not done on time?  Perhaps the first thing you would do is ask “why” the work was 

left incomplete.  If the answer was “I didn’t understand what I was assigned to do” you might re-

explain or model how the work is to be done.  If the answer was “I forgot” you might re-assign the 

work and insist that it be done according to a new deadline.  It is doubtful that you would simply 

“forgive” the work or give your child a “zero.”   

 

Teachers have an excellent intuitive sense about which students are “unable” to complete 

assignments and/or assessments because they need more time and support, as compared to students 

who are “unwilling” to complete assignments and/or assessments due to a poor work ethic.  Students 

who “can’t” versus students who “won’t” need different types of support.  Menomonie Middle School 

is prepared to provide relentless learning opportunities for both types of learning challenges. 

  

Are you interested in more information about why teachers allow students to re-take or re-do 

assignments and assessments?  If so, consider reading Rick Wormeli’s article titled “Redos and Retakes 

Done Right”.  This article is available on our website. 

 

Standards Based Grading    What Do These Numbers Mean? 

If you find yourself confused about number grades as compared to traditional letter grades, consider 

the “Bike Analogy” – The Bike Analogy is located on our website.  This analogy may help you compare 

traditional grade marks (A, B, C, D, F) to the numerical scale:  4, 3.5, 3, 2.5, 2, 1.5, 1, .5, LE.  This 

numerical scale is used in our district in grades Kindergarten through grade 8.   

 

Attitude + Effort = Success 
Principal Bart Boettcher 
 



  

Do You Have Questions About How to Use “Skyward Family Access”? 

If you have questions about how to use our Skyward grading data base “Family Access”, you 

are not alone.  Parents/guardians often have questions or difficulty when navigating this 

site.  Do not hesitate to contact our front office for guidance when this occurs.  We are ready 

and willing to assist you.  To login to Family Access, go to the Parents & Community tab, go 

to Parent Tools and a drop down menu will come up with Skyward Family Access on it.  

Click on this option to access Family Access.   
 

MMS  Is Tree Nut / Peanut Allergy Aware   

Severe allergies related to tree nuts and peanuts and other related food 

products are on the rise.  To protect the health and safety of all students who 

experience this type of life-threatening allergic reaction to tree nuts, peanuts, 

and/or products containing trace elements of these nuts- MMS is a tree nut / 

peanut free school zone.  Students and families are reminded to refrain 

from the consumption or use of nuts at MMS.  Your awareness and 

cooperation could save a human life! 

MMS IS A BULLY FREE SCHOOL ZONE 

Principals, teachers, counselors, and other staff members at Menomonie Middle 

School are always willing to listen to and consider the ideas, concerns, and needs 

of our students and parents/guardians.  Several options for communication exist: 

 Talk to an adult you trust face to face 

Choose an adult staff member you trust and talk!  We like talking with 

students and parents/guardians!  If the adult you trust seems busy, ask to 

set up an appointment to share later. 

 Call an Adult You Trust 

Using the telephone to communicate is perfectly OK! 

 Write to an Adult You Trust 

If talking face to face or on the telephone is too hard, write a message to 

an adult you trust.  Written messages can be delivered to an office or 

classroom.  We will respond to you in a timely manner. 

 Use Our MMS Idea Box 

Written messages can be dropped off in our Idea Boxes located in the 

middle school hallways.  Paper forms are available next to each box.  

 Send an Email to an Adult You Trust 

Sending an email to an adult you trust is a safe and easy way to share.  We 

will respond in a timely manner.  

All students should feel safe at school!  No concern is too small!  “Stand up” for yourself 

and “stand up” for your friends and peers.  Together, we can eliminate bullying in our 

school! 



 

Notes from the Front Office: 

RE:  Student Bus Passes, Student Appointments, Student Messages 

Middle school students are busy young people! 

The MMS front office assistants are available to support families and students when the need for a 

bus pass, pass from class, or student message occurs.  To better serve you and to minimize classroom 

interruptions, keep the following guidelines in mind: 

 Students can be notified at lunch about messages or deliveries. 

 Students cannot be paged during the school day:  7:43 am through 2:54 pm. 

 Bus passes must be requested by students/families in writing prior to 11:00 am.  Text messages 

are not accepted. 

 Bus pass requests after 11:00 am may not be authorized due to passenger count. 

 Students can be released from class to attend appointments by securing a Classroom Pass 

Release from the front office.  A Classroom Pass Release requires a written excuse from a 

parent/guardian.  This excuse must include the following information:  date, time of 

appointment, and general reason.  The time listed on the excuse will be the time the student is 

released from class. 

 Written excuses are preferred rather than parent/guardian phone calls to avoid unnecessary 

interruptions to the classroom.  Please try to avoid showing up to pick up students at the last 

minute. 

 Students released from class during the school day must wait in the front office reception area 

for a parent/guardian to arrive.  Parents must come to the front office and sign their student 

out on the registry prior to leaving the school building. 

 Students returning to school after appointments must check in the front office before 

returning to class.  Students must sign the front office registry and get a pass back to class 

upon their return. 

 Please do not text students during class.  Try to make arrangements prior to the beginning of 

the school day. 

Thank you for supporting our MMS front office. 

 

The school year is now underway and our M-Powered Learning 1:1 roll-outs are 

complete!  It has been an exciting time for all of our 6-12 students.  The energy was 

high on our roll-out days and it is great to see the learning taking place now that 

device access is not a limiting factor. We were also fortunate to receive a grant for 

Kajeet hotspots for students to checkout in the LMC. This allows us to provide 3-day 

checkouts to students who have limited internet access at home.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re here to help you!  Sometimes it can 

be confusing to know who to talk to.  

Here are a few of the main phone 

numbers and people to talk to.   

 

Main School Number:  (715) 232-1673 

 

Attendance Secretary – Kelly Steinmeyer - 

ext. 30100     

Student will not be at school 

Student is leaving school early—appointment 

Student has a planned absence—vacation 

Have a question about your student’s attendance. 

  

Nurse’s Office - Cindy Beaupre/Judy Olson —

ext. 30103 

Student is sick and would like to leave school 

Questions regarding medications and plans 

  

Food Service -  Julie Neubrand -                 

(715) 232-2794 

Food Service is located at the High School 

Questions about lunch accounts 

 

Guidance Office - Jason Mountin -  ext. 30108 

Questions regarding students with last name 

beginning A-L 

  

Guidance Office - Nancy Horner -  ext. 30112 

Questions regarding students with last name 

beginning M-Z 

 

Main Office - Tina Liestman—ext. 30111 

Have a question about your student’s fees—tech, 

print fee, athletic/club fees, etc. 

  

  

  

  

Attendance Reminder 

Good school attendance is one predicator of 

academic success.  All Menomonie Middle School 

students are required to be in attendance from 

7:43 am to 2:54 pm.  Additionally, students are 

reminded that they have a maximum of 10 school 

days that can be missed during the school year for 

personal illness, religious services, and family 

activities.  If a student needs to attend an 

appointment during school hours, a note from a 

parent/guardian or that business office needs to be 

turned into the Attendance Office the morning of 

your appointment so we can get your student a 

pass and that it does not count against those 10 

days.  If your child is absent, please call the 

Attendance Office. 

Free and Reduced Lunch 

Families who may be experiencing financial hardship are 

encouraged to apply for the free and reduced lunch 

program.  Guidelines change and family circumstances 

change as well.  Applications are available in the middle 

school office, as well as the district office.  Many times 

our families are struggling to make “ends meet” and if 

they are eligible for assistance, it could really help their 

family.  In addition, students who meet free and reduced 

eligibility are often times eligible for other programs.  

However, if an application is not submitted, they cannot 

receive that service.  To learn more about eligibility 

criteria or receive an application, contact the Food 

Service Office at (715) 232-2794 ext. 42194. 

Parent/Family Online Access 

Online Family Access is available for all families 

in the district.  To obtain a username and 

password, contact our district office at (715) 232-

1642.  Please, for security reasons, do NOT share 

your parent login with your child.  Go to 

www.sdmaonline.com and click on the Family 

Access Login link on the left side.  You can 

access your child’s attendance, grades, fees and 

lunch balance. 

Parents 

Sign up to receive daily announcements, newsletters, and 

other important updates.  The link is available on the 

middle school website. 

Go to Parents & Community, then to Parent Tools.  You 

will see a drop down menu listing Daily Announcements.  

Click on that link.  This will take you to the Middle School 

Announcements page.  On the right side is a Subscribe 

button.  Click on that and follow the prompts. 

Please remember to update your information, emergency 

contacts, and fill out permission forms on Skyward Family 

Access for your student(s).  This is important for field trip 

permission, student and bus code of conduct, 

video/photographing permission, computer network 

agreement, health services standing orders, and more.  

You can also pay online fees for the middle school and 

sports fees. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Guardian Teacher Conferences will be held 

on Thursday, November 9th and Tuesday, November 

14th from 4:00 pm to 7:45 pm at Menomonie Middle 

School.  If you do not have a time set up, please 

contact your student’s CARES teacher. 

Parent/Guardian Alliance Group 
 

The MMS Parent/Guardian Alliance is a group of parents/guardians and teachers 

who actively foster a spirit of cooperation and a sense of support, pride and 

enthusiasm for education. Nurturing a sense of community and engagement for 

families is our ambition. 

 

Current Goals Include: 

*Create opportunities to engage families with the middle level experience 

*Provide academic and social support for our students and families 

*Communicate, collaborate and connect 

*Learn 

 

Email: MenomonieMSAlliance@gmail.com 

Facebook Page : https://www.facebook.com/groups/726346760890260/ 

2017-18 Core Value Poster Winner! 
 

Congratulations to Kayla Kelsey for winning this 
year’s core value poster contest.  Students voted for 

their favorite during lunch.  All entries were so 
creative! 

The winning poster will be hung on our LMC Wall of 
Fame and Kayla will be awarded and recognized at 

our Term 1 school-wide assembly.   
Congratulations to Kayla again and thank you to all 

students for all of the great entries!   
You made the decision a hard one. 

 

MMS Fall Book Fair 

Our Scholastic Book Fair will be coming to our library November 

8th- November 15th.  The fair will be open before school, during 
lunch, after school, and during parent teacher conference. If you 

would be interested in working the fair on the 9th or 14th please 
contact Mrs. Cimino at 715- 232-1673 ext 30618 or Mrs. 

Harrison at ext 30627. Remember, all purchases benefit our 
school. See you at the Book Fair!  
 

mailto:MenomonieMSAlliance@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/726346760890260/


 

Don’t miss your chance to own a Middle School Yearbook this 

year!  Yearbooks are pre-ordered for $19 online at 

www.jostensyearbooks.com   The final deadline is February 23, 2018, 

but don’t wait!  After December 22, the price goes up to $25.  Order 

your yearbook now.  Go to www.jostensyearbooks.com to order with e-

check or debit/credit card.  If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Schemenauer at 

Oaklawn Elementary, 715-232-3798 x 50102. 

 

 

 

 
Using the Holocaust history to challenge the listener to identify the 
flames of prejudice, racism, and bias in communities, schools, 
families and individual hearts. 
 

The Holocaust continues to capture the interest and fascination of Americans young and 
old.  Tim Scott has spoken to thousands of students and adults throughout Wisconsin and 
Minnesota about this tragic period of history.  Much more than a mere historical study of 
the Holocaust, however, Scott’s presentation makes this history relevant for Americans in 
the nineties by relating it to current developments in our nation, communities and 
schools.   

Through the dramatic use of story, video, and slides, he uses the Holocaust history to 
challenge the listener to identify the “flames” of prejudice, racism, bias or 
misunderstanding in his or her own heart.  In so doing, the Holocaust becomes much 
more than tragic history; it becomes a catalyst for positive personal growth and change for 
individuals, communities and schools.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dental Clinic at MMS 
 

Bridging Brighter Smiles, Inc. provides preventative dental care right at school!  Services offered include, 
oral screenings, dental cleanings, sealants, fluoride varnish applications, and referral assistance.  Visits 
are held throughout the school year.  This program is open to all students in the district 4K through 12th 
grade.   
 

To enroll your children, simply go to enrollment.bbsmiles.org to complete an enrollment form right online.   
 

Questions? Call Bridging Brighter Smiles at (262) 896-9891, or visit them on the web at 
www.bbsmiles.org.   
 

Our next clinic at Menomonie Middle School will be on Thursday, November 9, 2017. 
 

Tim Scott to present  

“The Holocaust – Its Relevance Today”  

to 7th Grade on Monday, November 6th 

https://sites.google.com/site/putouttheflametimscott/about-tim-scott/tjs.jpg?attredirects=0
http://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
http://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
http://enrollment.bbsmiles.org/
http://www.bbsmiles.org/


 

 

 

The gymnastics team does not travel for competition so please 

join us as our gymnasts “show off” some of the skills they have 

learned.  We have 6th, 7th and 8th grade students who will be 

performing on the floor exercise, balance beam, uneven 

parallel bars and vault.   Our program is designed to prepare 

middle school students for competition at the high school level.   

We have all levels of ability.  You will be impressed with the 

routines these students have put together along with the skills 

they have acquired in such a short time.  You will be 

entertained! 

The performance night will be held in the large gyms at the 

Middle School on Dec. 21st at 6:00 pm.   

 

  

Winter sports are beginning practice this week.  Here is some 

practice information for parents/guardians.  Students will be 

bringing home competition information once the schedule is set.   

Girls Swim:  Practice began Oct. 30
th

 and will conclude Jan. 11
th
.  Practices will be held after 

school from 3:15 – 5:00 pm at the high school. 

Boys Basketball:  Practice will be held daily from 3:05 – 4:45 pm.  Players need to be ready to 

start practice and 3:05 and be picked up at 4:45 pm.  The first game will likely be during the 

week of Nov. 13
th

.  A detailed schedule will be distributed as soon as we have times and dates. 

Gymnastics:  Practice will be Monday, Tuesday & Thursday from 3:05 – 5:30 pm.  Practice on 

Friday ends at 5:00 pm.  No practice on Wednesday!  Our end of the season performance night 

will be on December 21
st
 at 6:00 pm.  Mark your calendars!   

*Students are charged a once a year athletic fee of $50.  Make checks payable to MMS and turn 

in to the front office.  If payment is a concern, please contact Mr. Boettcher, Principal, Mr. 

Anderson, Assistant Principal or the front office.  

Gymnastics Performance Night 

December 21st at 6:00 pm 



New FACS Students! 

Encore rotations happened at the end of October for 7th and 8th graders, and will change 

with the quarter for 6th graders!  

 

 

Older students end their term in the food lab, learning recipes for 

Breakfast Burritos, Whole Wheat Chocolate Chip Cookies, and 

Homemade Biscuits!  

6th Graders finished their term in the Sewing room creating blob 

pillows! They gain new life skill by learning not only to use the sewing 

machine but also hand sewing and trimming! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8th Grade Science students visit sand mine/glass plant. 
All 8th grade science students will again be participating in 

our annual science field trip to the Fairmount-Santrol Plant (Wisconsin 

Industrial Sand) and Cardinal FG (glass plant) on Tuesday November 

21st.  We are excited about this unique opportunity for our science 

students!  This fall, our students will be learning about rocks and 

minerals, mineral resources and mining. The Menomonie area is quite 

unique in the fact that we have a sand mine, a glass factory, and a window 

factory that converts raw mineral resources into common products!   This trip will enhance your student's 

understanding of the role and importance of mining and mineral resources in our society.  Prior to the trip, the 

students will hear a special presentation from Mark Waters (mining engineer) regarding the blasting, mining 

and processing of minerals. 

 
There is no cost for this field trip.  Our students will be transported by school bus to each location and 
will be back at school for lunch.   
We thank Fairmount Minerals for their generous donation to cover transportation costs.  

The 6th Grade Science students were excited to welcome Lauren Evans and 
Michele Maxson, from Fairmount Santrol to our classes on October 
31.  Students learned about the spread of White Nose Syndrome and 
conducted a lab to track rates of transmission. 

 
In our interactions, we modeled fungal contamination bat to bat and 
environment to bat. Students learned how quickly WNS can spread. Students 
also learned how Fairmount Santrol and the DNR work together to evaluate 
population numbers, health of the population, and symptoms that they are 
encountering in the sand mines providing habitat for Wisconsin bats. 

 
Students also learned about ways that Fairmount Santrol and the DNR are 
working to combat WNS. We are very thankful to Michelle and Lauren for 
sharing this experience and knowledge of real life science application with us! 
 



Music Notes  

 

Thank you to all families and friends who helped support the MMS Music program 

through our annual magazine sale!  We are so grateful for a community that 

supports the Arts!  ***Did you know that if you missed the sale you can support the 

Music program by renewing or ordering a subscription through us all year long!  Go 

to the Music Department website and click on the link to place your order.   

Thank you to all 7th and 8th grade field trip chaperones!  We could not do these 
trips without you!                                                                                    
 

Concert Season is rapidly approaching! 
Please join us for our annual Veteran's Day Program, including performances by the 8th grade Band, Choir, and Orchestra, 
on November 10th at 9:45  
 
Please take a moment to check in with your student about Winter Concerts - Dates, Call Times, Start Times, and attire 
expectations.  A reminder that the 6th and 8th grade winter concert dates/times have been changed from the start of the year - 
please make sure your calendar is updated.   
 
Thank you again for supporting music in your child's life. If you have any questions please contact any of the music teachers. 
 
James Anderson – Orchestra   Jean Enyeart – Choir   Jesse Farnlof - Band 
 

2017-2018 Middle School Music Calendar 

 

    Nov 3 7th Grade trip to Finding Neverland 3pm-midnight MOA & Pantages 

Nov 10 Veterans Day Program 9:45am MMS Gym 

Nov 30 6th grade band recording School day MHS Gym 

Dec 11 6th grade band/choir/orch concert 6:30pm MMS Gym 

Dec 12 7th grade band/choir/orch concert 7pm MMS Gym 

Dec 18 8th grade band/choir/orch concert 7pm MMS Gym 

Dec 20 Holiday Tour 8am-3pm Elementary Schools 

Jan 12-13 Wisconsin All-State Choir All-Day Wausau 

Jan 16 UWEC Middle Level Honors Choir All-Day UWEC 

Jan 18 District Choral Festival TBD High School 

Jan 22 Band-a-Rama 7pm High School 

Mar 7 6th Grade Trip to MN Orchestra All Day Orchestra Hall 

May 12 Spring Swing 4pm High School 

Apr 7 Solo & Ensemble Festival 9am-4pm EC Memorial 

April TBD 8th Grade Large group Festival TBD TBD 

May 15 6-8 Band concert 7pm MMS Gym 

May 21 6-8 Orch concert 7pm MMS Gym 

May 24 6-8 Choir Concert 7pm MHS Auditorium 

8th graders ready to head to Aladdin! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=MUSIC+NOTES&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/christmas-music-notes-border&ei=OrD0VIAei7bIBLOrgoAO&bvm=bv.87269000,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNGuFtbrium4wSRAZYqWk7COP5O-0g&ust=1425408281167629
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=MUSIC+NOTES&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/christmas-music-notes-border&ei=OrD0VIAei7bIBLOrgoAO&bvm=bv.87269000,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNGuFtbrium4wSRAZYqWk7COP5O-0g&ust=1425408281167629


   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
1st Meeting 
Wednesday, November 1 

3:00-3:45 in the Library 

How do I get Signed Up? 
Just show up to the first meeting on Wednesday, November 1 to join. 

We will hand out all required sign-up paperwork at this time. If you 

cannot attend this first meeting, see Ms. Dombrowski or Mrs. Tavares 

to get signed up. 

 
Ms. Dombrowski 

(715) 232–1673 x30722 

lindsey_dombrowski@msd.k12.wi.us 

MATH COUNTS 

Questions? 
Mrs. Tavares 

(715) 232–1673 x30625 

lisa_tavares@msd.k12.wi.us 

When Do We 
Practice?  
 

Math Counts is an after-school club 

that runs from November through 

February. Members work individually 

and as a team on high-level math 

problems to become better and faster 

problem solvers. Our team will have 3 

competitions against local schools and 

a Regional competition, with a chance 

for top competitors to advance on to the 

state competition in Madison. We travel 

by bus to our competitions, and they 

take place during the regular school 

day. 

What is MATH 
COUNTS?  

Practices will be held on Wednesdays 

after school until 4:15 pm in the 

Library. We have a lot of fun at 

practice! You can enjoy a snack, 

socialize with other team members, 

and improve your problem solving 

skills all at the same time! If 

Wednesdays after school are a problem 

for your schedule, but you would still 

like to be a member of the Math Counts 

team and take part in the competitions, 

we can work with you to arrange other 

practice options.  



 



 



Thanks to all those who donated! We were able to donate over 100 pairs 

of Socks to the Stepping Stones Shelter, and MANY items were donated 

for the C-3 Center’s Winter Clothing Drive! Thanks for your donations, 

we can’t wait to try to double our efforts next year! 

 

 



 

Notes from the Health Office… 
 

Protect your family this flu season (Health Partners Today – 

Fall 2007) 

 Get a flu shot in Oct. or Nov., but even Dec. isn’t too late. 

Flu season usually begins in Jan. and can last through May 

Contact your health care provider regarding flu shots 

 Encourage family members to wash their hands often 

 Do not share food, beverages, lip moisturizers or other oral products 

 

Immunizations – Parents of students who are behind schedule or have no record on file should 

have received legal notice(s).  This notice states a deadline to provide proof of immunization 

requirements or an “in process” status.  Failure to provide proof of the requirements can result 

in exclusion from school. The new Tdap requirement affects all middle school students for the 

2017-18 school year.  Thank you to all the families who have already submitted proof of their 

child’s immunization record. 

 

“Vaccines have cut down the risk of many childhood illnesses by more than 95 percent,” says 

Priya Sampathkumar, M.D., a Mayo Clinic infectious diseases specialist.  When you vaccinate, 

you’re not only keeping your own child safe, but also other people who won’t be exposed.” 
(Mayo Clinic Hometown Health – Summer 2013) 

 

Medication – Parents, please remember to send medication in the original bottle or package to 

school.  We cannot accept expired medication to be administered at school.  All medication is 

safely stored in the Health Office as students cannot have medication in their possession.  

Thank you for your attention to this district policy. 

 

Emergency Cards - Several students still need to turn in a completed emergency card to the 

school office (names are posted in each grade level).  Please ask your student to bring a card 

home so a parent can complete this important information.  Please remember to notify the office 

of any changes in work or cell phone numbers throughout the school year (MMS 715-232-

1673).  If your child becomes ill or injured at school, contacting a parent can be very difficult if 

we do not have current or up-to-date contact numbers. 
  

 

 

 

 

Lost and Found 

If your child has misplaced something at the Middle School, there is a 

Lost and Found table in the hallway by the office.  Please encourage 

your child to check this location to claim lost items.  The PE Dept. has 

their own Lost and Found table in each of the locker rooms.  We 

accumulate many, many items during the year.  Please be sure to check 

the lost and found when you’re here for conferences.  All items left 

after conferences will leave the building. 
 





 

 

COLLECTION CORNER! 

 

Thanks for your continued support by clipping and turning in your collected items for our school! 

The time and effort you give will help those in job skills class learn skills for the working world. 

Plus money for our school - it’s a WIN WIN!  

The collection bin is located in the office.  
 

BOX TOPS For Education  

Found on almost every item in your refrigerator, freezer or pantry and much much more! Cut them out & bring 
them in!! A complete list can be found at www.boxtops4education.com.  We can earn money from collecting Box 
Tops cut from participating products.  It is an easy way to give money to our school without spending any extra 
money!  

Milk Caps - MILK MOOLA  

Kwik Trip MILK MOOLA caps and bag top labels can earn 5¢ for each one you send in to our school.  Please 
rinse the marked milk caps (leave labels on milk caps) &/or cut out the whole 5¢ strip top bag label and bring 
them in for our school! 

 

Thanks for your support! 

 

FYI:  Labels for Education and Coke Rewards have ended their program.  
Thanks for the support you have given! 

 

If you have any questions regarding any of these fundraising projects, 

feel free to contact Mary Ann Hitz (maryann_hitz@msd.k12.wi.us)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

http://www.boxtops4education.com/

